## HOPKINS CHAPEL BAPTIST CHURCH ORDER OF WORSHIP Pastor Earl Roach September 1, 2024

Announcements

**Teacher Recognition** 

Gina Bryant

**Prayer** 

Call to Worship "My Faith Has Found a Resting Place" #412 "Mighty to Save"

Missionary Focus/Intercessory Prayer

James Vaughan

Special Music – Choir

"All My Hope is in Jesus"

Message

Earl Roach

**Hymn of Invitation** 

"You Are My King"

**Benediction** 

At the end of the service today, members of our Deacon Body will be at the front of the platform should you desire prayer & counsel.

\*\* In order to enhance your worship service with us today, we ask that all mobile devices be set to quiet or vibrate.

Please place any tithe/offering envelopes in the black box located in the foyer and/or office door entrance.

If you are a first-time guest, we want to offer you a warm Welcome to Hopkins Chapel Baptist Church. Thank you for joining us this Lord's Day. We hope you find your worship with us to be spiritually uplifting. Please fill out the "Welcome" card on the back of the pew in front of you. Hand your card to one of our ushers or the pastor. That is your gift to us. Please see one of our ushers for our "Welcome Packet" which contains information on the missions and ministries of our church. Again, thank you for gracing our service with your presence today.

- Children's Choir practice on Wednesday at 6:00 p.m.
- AWANA starts on Wednesday, September 4th at 6:30 p.m.
- Men's Brotherhood Breakfast is next Sunday, September 8th at 8:00 a.m.
- Noah's Park is next Sunday, September 8th at 11:00 a.m.
- Deacons Meeting is next Monday night, September 9th at 6:30 p.m.

The vote from last Sunday's Called Conference are as follows:

- Officers, Teachers, Committee Members: 88 Yes Unanimous
- 2024/2025 Budget: 88 Yes Unanimous
- Milton Bryant (Deacon): 88 Yes Unanimous
- Mike Bullock (Deacon): 88 Yes Unanimous

Church Family,

Words cannot express the love and support with the recent passing of my husband. For all the cards, text, phone calls, and food during this time, they were greatly appreciated. Thank you so much for being here for us and keeping us in your prayers.

Love, Janelle, Amanda & the girls

Pastor Earl & Kathy will be taking some vacation days, Wednesday through Saturday, of this coming week. In the event of an emergency, contact the Church Office at, 919.269.7003, or Deacon Chairman James Vaughan at, 865.216.2171. Brother Bill Ausley will be leading Prayer Meeting this Wednesday night.

The last time Keith Campbell of Global Scholars was with us, he referenced Omar, his South America Regional Representative. Keith & Omar will be in our area on Thursday, September 12. The pastor is planning to have lunch with them at San Jose Restaurant (adjacent to Walmart) on the 12th at 1 p.m. Anyone who would see Keith and meet Omar is encouraged to attend. Just let the pastor know you are coming so adequate seating can be arranged.

Homecoming is Sunday, October 6th. This year's guest speaker is Rev. Jim Daniel. "Brother Jim," as he was affectionately known by his church family, ordained Pastor Earl to the gospel ministry in September of 1990. For many years he served as our pastor's spiritual mentor. Please plan to attend. A covered dish lunch will follow the morning service.

Our next **Pop-Up Food Event** is scheduled for Thursday, **September 5th** from 9:00 – 11:00 a.m. or until the food runs out. The volunteer signup sheet is located on the board in the hallway behind the sanctuary. Please sign up today so we know our volunteer headcount.



Ladies, join us for a 6-week book study starting Monday morning, September 9th from 10:00 to 11:30 a.m. or Tuesday evening September 10th from 6:30 to 8:00 p.m. We will meet Monday mornings and Tuesday evenings at the church for the study. We will be studying the book, By Faith, A Study on the Book of Galatians. You can order it from Amazon by scanning the QR code. If you have

questions talk to Kathy R. or email her at kdr4xmom@yahoo.com



There will be a One-Day Mission Workday at Kennedy Home in Kinston, NC on Saturday, September 14th. Registration is open. For more info, contact Kristyn Butts at <a href="mailto:kbutts@bchfamily.org">kbutts@bchfamily.org</a> or visit the volunteer site at bchfamily.org/volunteer.

There will be a **New Members/Get Acquainted** with Hopkins Chapel class on Sunday, September 22nd after our morning worship. Lunch will be provided. This class is open to anyone, new members, those considering joining, or just those who would like to know more about the church, its mission and ministries. Sign-up sheets are on all entrance tables. Questions? See Pastor Earl.

We still have a lot of good reading material in the literature rack in the hallway behind the sanctuary and in the Library. You will find the **September** monthly copy of **Mature Living**. Also, the quarterly copies of the devotionals, **Journey** (for ladies), **Stand Firm** (for the men) and **Open Windows** for Fall. All are free! Please help yourself.

The September Newsletter is available on all the entrance tables.

Every Monday morning at 9:00 a.m., we have a season of prayer to intercede for the church, its leaders, teachers, and outreach activities. Please come and join us as often as your schedule will allow.

September 2024 Ushers: Steve Brown, Ted Dugue & J.W. Reel

Nursery Schedule Today: Jillian Burk & Cindy Ellington September 8, 2024: Vicky Nessell & Mike Nessell

Weekly Need for 2023/2024 budget \$5,918.00
Offering August 25, 2024 \$8,566.30
YTD – Overage \$1,371.42



